
































Cc: Mrs J.Wardell,
The Ramblers' Association is a registered charity (England & Wales no 1093577, Scotland no SC039799) and a company limited by guarantee,
registered in England and Wales (no 4458492). Registered office: 2nd floor, Camelford House, 87-90 Albert Embankment, London SE1 7TW

Mrs C. McKay
Definitive Map Team
Spatial Planning
County Hall
Colliton Park
Dorchester
DT1 1XJ

Ramblers, West Dorset Group
Richard Meatyard, Countryside & Footpath Secretary

Phone 
Email 

www.dorset-ramblers.co.uk

 My Ref: ac-w21-br80+fp79-1.docx
 Date: 06 December 2022
Your ref: CAM RW/P226

Dear Mrs McKay,

RE: Beaminster Footpath 79 S118 Extinguishment (Part), Bridleway 80 S119 Diversion (Part)
I write in response to the above Application consultation. The proposals in this Application Consultation are slightly
different to those agreed to in the final Pre-application Consultation that I responded to. Overall these changes are
an improvement over what was proposed in the PAC and the diversion of the bridleway has been extended to
resolve a long standing issue with an unusable section of the bridleway (D) – (E) – (F) so, at this time, I am happy to
support the proposal.

However, a couple of points that need to be addressed before the order is made and subsequently confirmed:

The map included in the consultation is out of date compared
to the situation on the ground. The landowner has modified the
fenceline from (H) to the position of the existing stile, re-
aligning the gate and removing the step from the stile, this
brings part of Footpath 76 partially within the corridor of land
containing the proposed route but the two are not concurrent.
These changes are minimal but the deviation may be sufficient
to warrant adding the changes to Footpath 76 to the order.

The surface improvements need to include the section
from (L) to (B). Although it is not shown on the map, there
is a 2nd stream that runs down through the woodland
cutting across the proposed line of the path and in wet
weather a small subsidiary of this flows on the propose
path from (L) into this. If these can not be eradicated by
reprofiling the stream upstream from (B), as these both
originate from the same source as the marked stream,
then an additional culvert and boardwalk may be required.

Yours sincerely,

Richard Meatyard
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 4th January 2023 

 

 Ms Carol McKay 

 Senior Definitive Map Technical Officer 

 Dorset Council 

 County Hall 

 Colliton Park 

 Dorchester   DT1 1XJ 

 

 Dear Ms McKay 

 

 I acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 1st December 2022 and note the content. 

 

 Beaminster Town Council had the opportunity to consider the proposal to extinguish part of Footpath 

 79 and the proposal to divert part of Bridleway 80 in the parish of Beaminster at a meeting last 

 evening. The conclusion of the discussions resulted in a resolution to object to the current proposals 

 based on the following observations: 

• Historically it is believed that the route forms part of a Drovers route  

• The diversion of Footpath 79 would impact on the public’s enjoyment of the walk as it would 

remove part of the woodland walk  

• The proposal to combine Footpath 79 and Bridleway 80 at point B would be detrimental to 

the habitat through the woods as it is a particularly wet area  

 

Members of the Council are given to believe an alternative diversion route has been submitted which 

offers the privacy and security sought by the landowner whilst maintaining the route of the current 

Footpath with the exception of a small section at the commencement of the path at point A where it 

runs through the farmyard. 

 

In submitting the objection to the proposed diversions the Town Council would urge Dorset Council 

to consider and enter into discussion with the landowner with a view to a compromise based on the 

document submitted putting forward a change to the small section around the property. 

 

I note in your last paragraph that if the case is to be taken before the Strategic Planning Committee 

members of the public are permitted to speak, may I request that Beaminster Town Council are kept 

informed of progress of this application and be advised the date of the meeting at which this will be 

discussed. 

  

Your sincerely 

 

 

Christine Bright, Town Clerk 





From:                                                                       
Sent:                                                                         04 January 2023 14:06
To:                                                                            Carol Mckay
Subject:                                                                   Footpath 79 Beaminster

 
Dear Carol,
 
Ref : CW RW/P226
 
I am emailing to support for the footpath to be moved. Yes, the exis�ng path is lovely but the new
route is far less muddy and offers great views. 
 
Plus, it means not having to walk through the farm which is be�er for the dogs so they get more �me
off the lead.
 
There are plenty of other lovely woodland walks and a 100 metre stretch doesn't ma�er when there
is a safe alterna�ve route right next door.
 
Thank you 
 

Resident in Beaminster 
 
 
Sent from Outlook for iOS

















From:                                                                      
Sent:                                                                         15 December 2022 10:20
To:                                                                            Carol Mckay
Subject:                                                                   Footpath north of Chantry farm Beaminster

 

Dear Ms McKay
 I am dismayed to see that there are diversions and altera�ons planned to the footpath running north of

Chantry Farm, Beaminster. This historic route is one much used and enjoyed by people of Beaminster and it is
not acceptable that public enjoyment of a footpath should be sacrificed to the wishes of one landowner. The
path should be improved, not taken away.

 
Thanks you

 Beaminster









Proposed extinguishment/diversion of Footpath 79 and Bridleway 
80, Beaminster 

1.  I have seen the proposals for modification of these rights of way set out in Dorset 
Council’s e-mail dated 1st December 2022, and would be grateful if my comments on 
the same could be taken into consideration when making a decision on the application 
brought by the current owners of Chantry Farm. 

2.  I walked Footpath 79 to familiarise myself with the existing route, and to establish 
the route of the proposed diversion, and how this would affect it, on 22nd December.  I 
have also considered the provisions of section 119(6) of the Highways Act 1980, as 
clarified by the Court of Appeal’s decision in Open Spaces Society v Secretary of State 
for the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs [2020] EWHC 1085;   this confirms that, 
in applying the test of expediency, the decision making is not based solely on the 
criteria set out in section 119(6)(a), (b) and (c) of the Act, but can take into account a 
broad range of other matters. 

3.  It is suggested that diversion of the bridleway is necessary as its current route “is 
impassable due to wet and boggy ground.”  However, my inspection suggests that this 
is not in fact the case, and the difficulty arises from the fact that the hedging and 
undergrowth overhanging the bridleway (as opposed to the footpath) have simply not 
been kept cut back as the owner of the land is required to do.  It will be seen that the 
present routes of the footpath and bridleway, although running alongside one another, 
are separate, and the latter, being an ancient “tunnel” or “green lane” is particular 

susceptible to lack of maintenance. 

4.  As there is a stream running between the footpath and the bridleway through the 
wood, the ground is wet, unsurprisingly, particularly given the amount of rain recently, 
but neither come anywhere near being “impassable”, and, indeed, are in far better 

condition than many other rights of way at this time of year. I would therefore 
respectfully suggest that re-routing both through the adjoining field between points J 
and K would not “improve accessibility and enjoyment of the route for the public”.  I 

say that, as, on inspection, not only is accessibility not an issue, at possibly the worst 
time of year, but it certainly would not be during the spring and summer months when 
walkers would gain the full benefit of the route through a delightful section of native 
woodland.  By way of contrast, the suggested diversion across an open field along the 
edge of the wood is no different to a multitude of footpaths across the county, and from 
that point of view would certainly not enhance, but rather would detract from, the 
enjoyment of those walking the route.  In passing, even if the footpath were diverted 
as suggested, it would still enter the wood further along at point B, when the same 
purported issue of accessibility would be encountered, not least because that section 
actually crosses the stream.  However, my experience last week demonstrated that 
that this really does not represent a problem, certainly not when compared to almost 
every other country footpath at this time of year, and should not seriously be 
considered a reason for diversion from the existing route. 



5.  The second justification for this application is that it would “ ... improv(e) privacy 
and security for the landowner by moving the bridleway away from the house and 
outbuildings”, and this would seem to be the crux of the matter.  I understand the 
applicants’ wish to divert both these rights of way to avoid the current route between 

their house and farm buildings.  However, they would have known the position when 
they purchased the property, particularly that the public highway itself runs for most of 
the length of this section, which it will continue to do whatever the outcome of the 
present application. 

6.  Security for any property in the country is always an issue, and I cannot see that in 
practice diverting the footpath and bridleway would make much difference, as any 
potential thief would not be deterred by this alone, particularly as the public highway 
will continue to run through the centre of the buildings on it to point C.  I noticed there 
was not only some farm machinery on open display when I was there, but also a boat 
on a trailer in an open outbuilding, which seemed an invitation to anyone who might 
be that way inclined. 

7.  However, a possible compromise to “ ... take account of a broad range of matters” 
would be for the diversion to adopt the proposed route between points G – J, but, 
rather than continuing along the edge of the field to point K, turn off at the north-
western entrance to Chantry Farm between points O and P which I have added to the 
map (marked in red).  The practical advantage of this would be that a direct route past 
the house and farm buildings is avoided, thus benefitting the applicants and their 
security, while retaining the whole of the woodland stretch for walkers (obviously the 
bridleway would lose its initial stretch of woodland with such a diversion).  More than 
that, the applicants would then be able to erect a stock-proof fence on their side of the 
new right of way between points O and P, and plant a native hedge to provide 
screening, thus giving physical and visual security from the north-west for their 
property.  The more I looked at this, the more it seemed to make sense, and offer the 
opportunity of killing at least two proverbial birds with one stone. I would also add that, 
although perhaps not entirely clear on the map, on the ground this seems a very 
obvious and simple route for the diversion.  The map shows the route between points 
J and K running some distance out from the eastern edge of the field, but in practice 
it runs much tighter to this, and alongside the curtilage of Chantry Farm and its 
buildings. 

8.  I would also suggest that, if this were to happen, the bridleway should in turn diverge 
from the footpath at point P, and track across to its present route, meeting up at point 
Q (again a fence and native hedging could provide security and screening along this 
section).  The importance of this is that, for practical reasons, the bridleway and 
footpath should be kept separate, if possible, along the sections which are damp. If 
they were joined together for the whole route of the diversion, as the applicants 
propose, between points B and M, there would be a real risk of horses churning the 
ground up badly for walkers, thus achieving exactly the negative effect that is used as 
one justification for creating a diversion in the first place.  Along the section from points 



G to P, there wouldn’t be a problem, and, if the bridleway diverged at point P, and 
joined up with its existing route at point Q, both would be kept separate, as probably 
originally intended, where they pass through damper areas. 

9.  As a quid pro quo for getting the rights of way diverted around their house and farm 
buildings, I trust the obligation of the applicants to keep the bridleway clear would be 
honoured, as I have already pointed out that at present it is inaccessible because the 
vegetation has been allowed to intrude into, and block, it.   I would also mention that it 
is quite upsetting to see that a number of tree saplings, including some quite nice 
young oaks, have recently been cut, and used, apparently, to form a barrier across the 
existing footpath, presumably to discourage walkers;  I understand these were only 
moved out of the way after intervention by the Dorset Council ranger.  If the applicants 
are assisted by being given permission for a modified diversion, I would hope that they 
would shoulder their responsibilities as landowners, and maintain the right of others to 
use the footpath and bridleway without hindrance, as has presumably been the case 
for many hundreds of years up till now.  

 

 
Netherbury 
 
31st December 2022 
 

 













From:                                                                       
Sent:                                                                         19 December 2022 14:42
To:                                                                            Carol Mckay
Subject:                                                                   Footpath 79 Beaminster

 
 

Dear Carol
 Further to our conversa�on of today I am wri�ng to object to the

 proposed closure  of the above footpath and re rou�ng.
 Currently it goes through a lovely wooded area especially beau�ful in

 Spring. It is well researched that being able to enjoy woodland benefits
 our mental health. There is no possible reason to close this.

 I have no objec�on to the footpath avoiding the farm yard.
 Many thanks.

 Kind regards
 

 
 --

 Regards,
 









From:                                                                       
Sent:                                                                         28 December 2022 12:27
To:                                                                            Carol Mckay
Subject:                                                                   Footpath 79

 

The ex�nguishment of foot path 79 from r7 -  r3 and the proposed diverted route of bridleway 80 will spoil the
enjoyment of the walk

 Genera�ons of my family have enjoyed this walk by the stream especially in spring when the wild flowers are
out. I cannot see the necessity to reroute this path and deprive local people of this simple pleasure

 

 
Sent from my iPad



From:                                                                       Carol Mckay
Sent:                                                                         03 January 2023 16:01
To:                                                                            
Subject:                                                                   RE: Footpath 79

 

P226 CONSULTATION: PROPOSED EXTINGUISHMENT OF PART OF FOOTPATH 79, BEAMINSTER & PROPOSED
DIVERSION OF PART OF BRIDLEWAY 80, BEAMINSTER

 Dear 
 I am wri�ng to acknowledge safe receipt of your consulta�on response to the above proposal, which has been

placed on file. Your comments will be treated as public informa�on (please refer to the Data Protec�on
informa�on below) and may be incorporated into the report which may be made to either the Strategic and
Technical Planning Commi�ee, or the Execu�ve Director for Place. If the ma�er is to be considered by the
Strategic and Technical Planning Commi�ee you will be no�fied of the date of commi�ee mee�ng and sent
informa�on about public par�cipa�on.

 Carol McKay
 (My pronouns: She/her/hers)

 
Senior Defini�ve Map Technical Officer

 Defini�ve Map Team
 

Economic Growth and Infrastructure
 

Dorset Council
 

01305 225136
 

dorsetcouncil.gov.uk
 

Dorset Council is a Data Controller for the purposes of the General Data Protec�on Regula�on 2016.  This Act
regulates how we obtain, use and retain personal informa�on. The informa�on you supply will be used for the
purpose of fulfilling our func�ons and du�es, including those under the Highways Act 1980, Town and Country
Planning Act 1990, Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 and the Commons Act 2006. Any informa�on provided,
including personal details will be available for public inspec�on, disclosed to interested third par�es and may
be used during public inquiries and other proceedings. The informa�on will be kept indefinitely. By replying to
this correspondence you are consen�ng to your personal informa�on being retained and used for these
purposes. Further informa�on about the use of personal informa�on and data protec�on is available on our
web-site or by contac�ng the Council’s Data Protec�on Officer.







From:                                                                       
Sent:                                                                         14 December 2022 21:35
To:                                                                            Carol Mckay
Subject:                                                                   Ref CAM RW/P 266

 
I would object in principle. Ancient pathways are part  of our heritage and should not be moved just
for the benefit of the landowner. Each �me a pathway is lost so is part of our history.

Resident of Bridport





















 

Mob: 
Email: 
 
 



From:                                                                       Carol Mckay
Sent:                                                                         12 December 2022 10:05
To:                                                                            
Subject:                                                                   RE: Footpath 79 and Bridleway 80
A�achments:                                                          P226-22-2.pdf

 
Dear 
Thank you for your email.
Please find a�ached the consulta�on documents as requested.
 
Please note that the reference to Footpath 76 in the following paragraphs should read Footpath
79:
 
"The current defini�ve route of Bridleway 80, Beaminster runs from point C generally north and
north west through woodland to point D then north west, east north east and north north west to
point E and generally north to its junc�on with Footpath 76, Beaminster at point F.
 
The proposed new route of Bridleway 80, Beaminster runs from point G at its junc�on with the
public road, north west to point H, west north west to point I, north west through a wooded area
to point J where it enters a field, north west through the field to point K, then north east to point L
where it enters woodland then generally north east to point B and north north west to point M,
generally north east across a field to point N then crossing into another field at point N and
con�nuing to the unaffected part of Footpath 76 at point F. Part of the proposed new bridleway is
exis�ng footpath (between points G – H – I and B – M – N – F) and the diversion would have the
effect of upgrading the status of these parts from footpath to bridleway."
 
I will respond to your queries later this week, but in the mean�me would like to arrange a �me for
you to view the public file.
Tues 13 Dec, Wed 14, Dec, Thurs 15 Dec, Fri 16 Dec, Tues 20, Thurs 22, Fri 23 Dec should all be
possible if you want to suggest a �me.
If none of those dates are suitable please let me know when would be convenient a�er Christmas
and I will do my best to arrange for someone to be in the office.
Kind Regards
Carol 
 
 
 
Carol McKay
(My pronouns: She/her/hers)
 
Senior Defini�ve Map Technical Officer
Defini�ve Map Team
 
Economic Growth and Infrastructure











Proposed Extinguishment of Part of Footpath 79, Beaminster 

Proposed Diversion of Part of Bridleway 80, Beaminster 
Natural England and the Highways Act 1980 state grounds for Extinguishment and Diversion of 
Public Paths broadly as expediency, convenience and public enjoyment of the path. 

Quote from The Rights of Way Review Committee Practice Guidance Notes revised 2007, Securing 
agreement to public path orders: 

“ Applicants for orders should bear in mind there must be good reason for wanting to make changes 
to the existing network. Public rights of way and private ownership should not be interfered with 
lightly. The “ do nothing “ option should always be evaluated alongside any proposals for change. It 
may prove to be the best option even though the existing situation may be inconvenient for the 
owner or inadequate for the user “ 

 

Bridleway 80 
This is an ancient Holloway and connects with ROW 21/80 to Cheddington and Mosterton. It is the 
only route traveling north out of Beaminster up to Buckham Down that is not also a track used by 
motor vehicles. It is also separate from Footpath 79 as some of the route is on wet ground and it is 
important for walkers that it is not merged with a Bridleway C-F where horses can churn up the 
ground, as in the proposal. Although Bridleway 80 is marked as “ Closed “ on the Definitive Map, as it 
has not been maintained, diversion of part of this Bridleway through a field would substantially 
detract from the enjoyment of walking / riding in a tree lined Holloway. There is no guarantee that 
the field will not be used for livestock ( both sheep and cattle ) and / or crops, as it has in the past, 
which would detract from the enjoyment of the walk or ride and may provide a barrier to its use. 

I would hope that both the landowner and Dorset Council will reopen this historic route in its 
entirety from C- F and that lack of maintenance does not become a reason for closure. This is a 
dangerous precedent if we are to keep our historic, natural spaces open to the public.  

The routes proximity to Beaminster School, a short walk, could be a part of educating both school 
children and adults in the importance of maintaining our natural world. 

Reopening this route would be of substantial benefit to Beaminster, both its local population and as 
an attraction to visitors that provide an economic benefit. Please see the following sites which 
promote these attractions in West Dorset. 

https://thedorsetrambler.com/2015/02/20/holloways-and-sunken-paths-the-mysterious-ancient-
highways/ 

https://www.atlasobscura.com/places/holloways-of-dorset 

I can see no benefits in the proposed works to improve Bridleway 80, as in the application, over 
reopening the existing Bridleway and rehabilitating an historic route. See comments below for each 
proposal: 

 

 



• Vegetation clearance between points I and J to 2 metres 
Good idea for Footpath 79 if the proposed compromise ( see below ) is accepted 
• Barbed wire to be removed from posts at point L 
Unneccesary if A-B is not extinguished and Bridleway 80 rehabilitated 
• Surface improvements to be carried out at point L 
Unneccesary if A-B is not extinguished and Bridleway 80 rehabilitated 
• Culvert at point B to be widened to 3 metres with parapets 
Unneccesary if A-B is not extinguished and Bridleway 80 rehabilitated 
• Stile north of point B to be removed 
Good idea for Footpath 79 if the proposed compromise is accepted or the stile 
could be rehabilitated 
• Vegetation clearance to 3 metres between points L – B – M – N 
Unneccesary and environmentally unfriendly if existing Bridleway 80 is 
rehabilitated 
• Bridle gate to BS5719:2018 with long handle suitable for 
equestrian use to be installed at point N 
Unneccesary if existing Bridleway 80 is rehabilitated 
 
 

Footpath 79 
The proposed extinguishment of the section A-B would substantially detract from the enjoyment of 
the route. The existing route A-B is a delightful brookside / woodland walk. It is especially enjoyable 
in the spring with wild garlic and bluebells. It is also an unusual, perhaps unique, setting for a walk in 
Beaminster, where many walks are either on tracks or in fields. The proposed new route is through a 
field, which has been used for livestock, both sheep and cattle, and crops in the past. Although I 
understand that the landowner has no plans for this use in the future, there is no guarantee and 
circumstances may change. 

 

 
The Landowner’s Concerns  
The current route is no more boggy or impassable ( and far less ) than many other public footpaths. 
If this is a reason for extinguishment, I fear we will have very few public footpaths available in West 
Dorset.   

I don’t have the statistics for crime in the area but living here I have always found it to be relatively 
crime free. I understand that the Landowner has concerns and has reported some crimes to the local 
police. It would be useful to evaluate these concerns ( Crime Numbers ) and the police 
recommendations to combat them. I would have thought that CCTV and putting doors on open 
barns that house expensive equipment would be a more effective deterrent than diverting a 
footpath. I also note that on the Definitive Map the route G-C in purple is a Public Highway Extent. 



Unless the Landowners intention is to bring that into private ownership, diverting the Footpath will 
not prevent public access to the farmyard.  

A possible compromise and solution  
If the Footpath was diverted through the field at the back of the farm buildings G-H-I-J but then re-
joined the existing Footpath just North of the farm buildings, the public could still enjoy the 
woodland / brookside walk whilst avoiding walking through the farmyard. There is currently a gate 
here. The landowner could plant a hedge to screen the farm buildings from the Footpath so ensuring 
the privacy of their farmyard. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

































From:                                                                       
Sent:                                                                         05 January 2023 16:01
To:                                                                            Carol Mckay
Subject:                                                                   Footpath #79 beaminster & Divert part of bridleway

#80

 
Hi Carol and happy New Year,
I live at number  in Beaminster and am a dog owner, I would like to object to the
above applica�on to ex�nguish part of the footpath up by Chantry farm.
I'm sure a compromise can be reached that would be favourable to both land owners and walkers.
My sugges�on would be to relocate the current footpath to go around the outbuildings which are to
the le� of the farm house (avoiding the farm courtyard) and enter the wooded area taking in the
lovely brook at the exis�ng site. This would give the land owners the privacy and security they are
asking for and also allow walkers to con�nue to enjoy this wonderful walk, that for me is on my
doorstep. I don't understand the big detour suggested and I feel this would lessen the enjoyment of
this walk as it changes with the each season as is really quite beau�ful.
Thank you for your �me
Kind regards

























I object to the proposed extinguishment of part of FOOTPATH 79 and proposed diversion of 

BRIDLEWAY 80. 

 

1. The proposed new route of Footpath 79 will significantly impact on public enjoyment of this 

route, changing it from a unique stream-side walk to a field based walk. 

2. The proposed diversion of Bridleway 80 will make the footpath significantly more hazardous 

and difficult for the public, the opposite of what is claimed in the notice. Also it will cause damage 

to trees and hedgerows as the horses will be diverted onto an extremely narrow pathway. 

3. The diversion of Bridleway 80 will also mean the loss of a unique Hollow Way of which 

there are no other examples in Beaminster. 

4. It is my understanding that the tree planting by the stream may have been supported by the 

Millenium Project Funds so should be retained as a public amenity. 

5. FINALLY I WOULD NOTE THAT A COMPROMISE HAS BEEN PUT TO THE LANDOWNERS WHICH 

WOULD ADDRESS THEIR SECURITY CONCERNS WHILST ENABLING THE CITIZENS OF BEAMINSTER 

AND VISITORS TO ENJOY THIS DELIGHTFUL STREAM SIDE WALK and HOLLOW WAY.  They have 

refused to contemplate this or give any reason why it is not acceptable to them which implies they 

are trying to annex this unique woodland stream walk for their sole enjoyment. 

 

DETAILS 

 

The two routes affected by this notice provide unique experiences for walkers and riders in 

Beaminster.  Bridleway 80 is an ancient Hollow Way of which there is no other in Beaminster.  

The existing route of Footpath 79 is through a Millenium Project funded wood running by a 

stream providing a flora and fauna environment which provides great pleasure and is unique to 

walkers in the immediate area. 

 

The proposed alternative walk through a field will significantly impact on the character and 

therefore enjoyment of the public using this route.   

 

The submission notes that the Bridleway 80 is impassable.  This is solely due to the failure of the 

previous and current landowners to keep it cleared.  The Bridleway passes through a hollow way 

which is unique in Beaminster.  To allow a Bridleway to be closed because the landowners have 

failed to maintain the access would set a very dangerous precedent for people’s rights to roam in 

the countryside. 



 

The notice states the current footpath route may be impassable due to wet and boggy ground.  

This is not the case, the ground is no more boggy than other parts of the route and many other 

walks around the area.  Again allowing Landowners to divert a route because it is boggy sets a 

dangerous precedent. 

 

The notice proposes to combine the Bridleway 80 with Footpath 79,  This should be strongly 

resisted as the horses would then come through what is a lovely water meadow between N and 

M and create a hazard for walkers by churning up the ground at M to K.  They would also likely 

damage existing trees and hedgerow between M and B part of the route which is very narrow.  

 

The notice cites security concerns of the landowners.  However there is no evidence that the 

security situation at Chantry Farm has deteriorated since the current owners purchased the 

property a little over 2 years ago, when they had full knowledge of the existing footpath.  Also 

points G to C on the plan is a public highway not a footpath so would continue to be available for 

public use. 

 

Finally there is a clear and simple compromise which would address the landowners security 

concerns and allow both the Bridleway and Footpath to continue on their separate and existing 

routes.  This would be to put a gate into the field adjacent to where the bridleway and the 

footpath emerge from the woods which I have shown as POINT X on the attached plan. 

 

This would then enable all walkers and riders to be routed through the bottom quarter of the 

field avoiding all farm buildings.  The landowners could make this even more secure by planting 

a hedge between point X and point Y on the map.  A more environmentally friendly solution 

than widening the Culvert at point B. 

 

I therefore urge you to reject the existing plan.  To recommend the alternative diversion and to 

instruct the landowners to clear the bridleway so that it can be used again. 

 

I hope that these points will be given due consideration in your discussion of this proposal. 

 



 














